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Monthly	report	

Subject:	 Chair’s	general	update	

Meeting	date:	 14.06.21	

Author:	 Susan	Holden	

Date	of	report:	 09.06.21	

MAIN	FOCUS	

Visitor	management	(linking	with	Stirling	Council	and	LLTNP)	–	immediate	possibilities		for	summer	season	
improvements,	and	cross-organisation	communication	to	produce	practical	results.	

Communication	links	over	roads/traffic,	following	David	Shearer’s	resignation.	

MEETINGS	AND	DISCUSSIONS	ATTENDED	SINCE	10.05.21	

A.		AS	CCC	CHAIR	OR	MEMBER	

11.05		Callander	Landscape	Partnership	

Update	on	the	ongoing	projects;	informed	that	the	Manager,	Emma	Martin,	was	leaving	for	a	new	job.	after	5	
years	with	CLP.	

13.05		Monthly	SC	Roads	and	Car	Parks	(Stephen	Easton	on-site	in	Meadows	Car	Park)	

Informed	him	of	David	Shearer’s	resignation:	much	regretted.	His	ongoing	professional		input	and	
communication	was	very	valuable	and	appreciated.	Discussed	ways	of	ensuring	contacts	with	relevant	SC,	
LLTNP	and	Scottish	Water	key	people	could	be	sustained.	

New	signs	indicating	Toilets	and	Station	Road	Car	Park	ready	to	be	installed	in	Meadows	Car	Park	and	on	A84	
when	SC	staff	are	available.	

14.05	Callander	Partnership	two-monthly	meeting	

Separate	notes	submitted.	

31.05		LLTNP	Bracklinn	Bridge	initial	information	update	

Kenny	Auld	(LLTNP)	gave	an	initial	update	on	the	surveyor’s	report:	more	details	available	early	June	
.Meanwhile,	the	bridge	will	remain	closed	`(signed	as	such)	and	the	LLTNP	will	be	responsible	for	updating	
public	information.	Note:	an	informative	fact-based	article	appeared	in	the	Stirling	Observer.	



Callander	Community	Council		
	
	

2	
	

01.06	South	Loch	Venachar:	residents	and	visitors	

Phone	discussion	with	Martin	Earl	on	best	actions.	

03.06	Monthly	meeting	with	Carlyn	Fraser	(SC)	and	Marilyn	Moore		(as	Callander	Enterprise)		

Informed	her	of	David	Shearer’s	resignation:	regretted.	Current	South	Loch	Venachar	residents’	concerns	
over	worsening	visitor	behaviour,	as	current	preventive/warning	measures	appear	to	be	having	limited	
effects.	Further	discussion	with	LLTNP/SC/police	on	monitoring,	warning	and	fines	needed.	Martin	Earl	is	
setting	this	up.	To	be	continued.	

10.06		Bracklinn	Bridge	update	

Will	be	updated	verbally	at	the	meeting	as	not	yet	held	at	the	time	this	report	was	written.	

10.056	Monthly	SC	Roads	and	Car	Parks	(Stephen	Easton	on-site	in	Meadows	Car	Park)	

As	above:	warning	signage	for	Invertrossachs	Road	to	be	discussed	and	put	in	place	asap.	

B.	IN	A	JOINT	OR	INDIVIDUAL	CAPACITY	

17.05	Bridgend,	South	Church	Street	and	Grant	Court	residents’	flood	group.	

Update	on	current	individual	and	general	concerns.	RJ	attended	in	current	CCC	floods	group	lead	capacity	to	
discuss	his	ideas	for	the	whole-community	project	and	ongoing	communication.	This	was	felt	by	the	residents	
to	be	a	valuable	development.	

19.05/	06.06		VIC	Board	meetings	(on-site)	

Catch	ups	on	progress	on	volunteer	recruitment	and	likely	opening	date	in	light	of	progress	on	the	premises	.	

Furniture	now	moved.		Aim	for	Saturday	13.06,	with	Friday,	Saturday,	Sunday	only	opening	through	June.	

27.05	Stirling	Council/	CCDT	Chair	

Online	meeting	to	discuss	the	ongoing	provision	of	funding	over	the	last	4	years	via	the	CCDT	Hydro	Fund	for		
the	Callander	CAB	outreach	post:	discussion	of	other	possible	funding	sources	as	most	Hydro	Fund	grants	are	
for	one	year	only..	To	be	continued.	

28.05	CCDT	Board	Meeting	

Monthly	meeting.	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 SH	09.06.21	
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